
INTERNATIONAL BOUNDARY AND WATER COMMISSION 
UNITED STATES AND MEXICO 

OFFICE OF TIIE COMMISSIONER 

UNITED Sf ATES SECTION 

Ms. Jacklynn L. Gould, P .E. 
Regional Director 
Lower Colorado Regional Office 
U.S. Bureau of Reclamation 
Post Office Box 614 70 
Boulder City, Nevada 89006-1470 

Dear Ms. Gould: 

March 15, 2023 

This is to advise you that in a letter dated February 10, 2023, the Mexican Section of the 
International Boundary and Water Commission (MxIBWC), on behalf of the National Water 
Commission's (CONAGUA) Department of Engineering and Binational Water Issues, 
requested an extraordinary modification to the 2023 Colorado River Monthly Delivery 
Schedule. This extraordinary request is being made to comply with the irrigation plan set by 
Irrigation District 014 for the current agricultural cycle, where climate variables have changed 
the timing of the planting of crops. 

The February 10th letter requests a decrease in requested deliveries by 5,222,880.00 cubic meters 
during the month of March 2023. This is accomplished by increasing requested deliveries for 
September 2023 by the same volume. The result of each of these modifications is shown in the 
attached table, labeled "Schedule 3". The attached table also reflects the final charged delivery 
volume, inclusive of applicable conveyance losses, for emergency deliveries through the Otay 
Connection to the City of Tijuana for the month of January 2023. I note that the delivered volume 
was greater than that requested for the month and an adjustment will be made by Otay during the 
month of February to adjust for this amount, so the total delivery for the quarter is within the 
requested amount. This anticipated adjustment is also reflected in the attached table for February 
2023. If required an update to reflect the final charged delivery volume, inclusive of applicable 
conveyance losses, will be made for the month of February once the delivery statement and 
revised Exhibit B charges are available. 

The USIBWC appreciates Reclamation's assistance in accommodating this emergency 
modification request from CONAGUA. This confirms the data provided to Mr. Jeremy Dodds, 
Water Accounting and Verification Group Manager, on February 10, 2023. I would appreciate 
your formal confirmation of Reclamation's ability to execute the requested deliveries in the 
revised schedule. If you have any questions, please contact me, or have your designated engineer 
contact Mr. Adrian D. Cortez, Hydrologist, at either (915) 832-4758 or via email 
adrian.cortez@ibwc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

ISELA (AN AV A �t���� 
signed by ISELA 

Isela Canava 
Principal Engineer 

Date: 2023.03.15 15:20:03 -06'00' 
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